
Minutes March 13, 2025 
Maple Lake Improvement District 

 

President L. Abel called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M., Thursday, March 13, 2025 
 

Board members present:  L. Abel, B. Wavra, J. Baune, M. Moore, A. Christianson, K. 
Fontaine 
 

Absent:  M. Jacobson 
 

Also present:  Bonnie Abel 
  
It was moved by M. Moore, 2nd by K. Fontaine to approve the agenda.  Motion carried. 
 

It was moved by M. Moore, 2nd by J. Baune to approve February 2025 minutes. Motion 
carried. 
 

It was moved by K. Fontaine 2nd by B. Wavra to approve the Treasurer Reports and 
bank reconciliations for February 2025.  Motion carried.  The balance of the accounts 
as of February 28, 2025:  General Fund - $20,516.40.  Special Events account - 
$1,800.08. 
 

Planning and Zoning: 
No P & Z requests 
 

Old Business: 
L. Abel reported that the oxygen level about 3 weeks ago was at 15-18 ppm.  That is 
well above the required level. 
 
 

New Business: 
It was moved by M. Moore, 2nd by A. Christianson to purchase 50 Shoreland Guide to 
Lake Stewardship books from MN Lakes and Rivers.  Motion carried. 
 

The spring newsletter was discussed and a suggested topic to be included was more 
information on wake boats and their safe distance from shore. Bonnie will contact 
Commissioner Reese and Jake Snyder from Planning and Zoning to attend the April 
meeting and she will contact County Engineer Rich Sanders to get an update on the 
Ped/Bike Trail project.   
 
 

It was moved by K. Fontaine, 2nd by J. Baune to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 pm. 

Motion carried.    

Bonnie Abel               
Sec’y/Treasurer             
 

The next meeting of the MLID will be 
Thursday, April 10, 2025 at 7:00 PM 

At the Mentor Community Center  


